
                       South Fork Community Council 

                    June 4, 2009 Meeting Minutes 

 

Call to Order 

Meeting called to order by Bob Gill at 7:02 PM 

 

Introductions 

Bob Gill chaired meeting.  

 

 

For the Record 

 
Officers and Committee Members 

Present Position Name Phone E-mail address 

***** President Bob Gill 694-

2913 

spullen@mtaonline.net 

 1st V.P. Andrew 

Brewer 

622-

8262 

andrewbrewer54@gmail.com 

 2nd V.P. Ken 

Butters 

696-

6916 

 

***** Secretary Sara 

Pullen 

694-

2913 

spullen@mtaonline.net 

 Treasurer John 

Cologgi 

694-

4423 

cologgi@mtaonline.net 

***** Officer at 

Large 

Joseph 

Wright 

862-

8476 

stkagn@mtaonline.net 

****** Officer at 

Large 

Randy  

Beilfuss 

696-

8287 

rapapajo@gci.net 

 Parks & Rec  

alternate  

Andrew 

Brewer 

622-

8262 

 

***** Chamber of 

Commerce 

Bob Gill 694-

2914 

spullen@mtaonline.net 

***** Road Board Bob Gill 694-

5413 

spullen@mtaonline.net 

 Parks & Rec 

Rep  

Jessie 

Coltrane 

694-

4190 

jessica.coltrane@alaska.gov 

 

May meeting notes were reviewed, corrections made and approved. 

 

AFD presentation: Sue Rodman and Chief Goodrich gave members an update 

on the station closures, staffing levels and funding levels for the 

fire department. Chief Goodrich reported there are discussions with 

Debbie Ossiander and Bill Starr about recruiting volunteers for station 

13. Chief Goodrich reported the recent bond issue will supply another 

fire truck for the department next spring and 35 of the LifePak 15s 

have been ordered and will be on the trucks this fall. The ISO 

insurance rating for the MOA is 2. Sue Rodman reported the Firewise 

guide will be updated and home assessments are still available. The 

wood lot will be open on Fridays and Saturdays from 8 to 5 through 

9/5/09.  Members can obtain more fire information on Channel 10 (the 

public muni channel) or at www.muni/fire.org. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.muni/fire.org
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AWWU update: Ken Welch from AWWU gave an update. They have decided not 

to install a light at the pedestrian crossing. There will be land 

closures from 6/15/09 to 6/21/09—lane closures may occur sooner or 

later. Bid proposals and contracts were discussed.   

 

 

Parks & Rec: no report.  

 

Chamber of Commerce: no report.  

 

Road Board: Bob Gill gave brief report on the pot hole repairs on local 

roads and the Glenn Highway. Work will be starting on West River Drive 

and Scott Schnell has met with neighbors in the subdivision. 

 

Community Roundtable: 

Ranger Matt Wederling gave an update on the South Fork parking lot and 

trails. The input from neighbors at the May meeting has been taken 

under advisement by the State of Alaska Parks and Recreation staff. 

There will be a pedestrian trail but no horse trail. Work on the 

project will begin later in June, 2009.  

Joe Vicente and neighbors discussed the road board representative 

position.  

 

Motion to adjourn at 8:14 pm and motion passed. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Sara Pullen 

Secretary SFCC 

 

Members and guests present at meeting: 

Joe Vicente   Mike Adams 

Ron Aksamit   Craig Goodrich 

Jill Frank Hausen  Nina Vicente 

John Vicente  Mike Wessner 

Richard Dixon  Sue Rodman 

Todd Montalbo    

 

                                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                

 

 

                                                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

                                                  

 

 

 


